Roll No. Total No. of Pages : 03

Total No. of Questions: 06

MBA (PIT) (Sem.-1) MANAGERIAL ECONOMICS

Subject Code : MBA-105 M.Code : 51185

Time: 3 Hrs. Max. Marks: 60

INSTRUCTIONS TO CANDIDATES:

- 1. SECTION-A contains SIX questions carrying TWO marks each and students has to attempt ALL questions.
- 2. SECTION-B consists of FOUR questions each carrying TEN marks each and student has to attempt ALL questions.
- 3. SECTION-C consists of ONE Case Study carrying EIGHT marks.
- 4. All Questions are Compulsory.

SECTION-A

1. Write short notes on the following:

- a. What is opportunity cost principle?
- b. What is cross elasticity of demand?
- c. What is short run?
- d. What is the difference between accounting cost and economic cost?
- e. What is non -price competition?
- f. What is oligopoly?

SECTION-B

- 2. What is the law of diminishing marginal utility?
- 3. What is the application of cost theories in managerial decision making?
- 4. Explain Sweezy model of oligopoly.
- 5. Explain Game theory in detail.

1 M-51185 (S43)-1032

SECTION-C

6. Case study:

When Pharmacia merged with troubled Monsanto in 1999, investors complained that Monsanto would weigh down Pharmacia's profits. Pharmacia apparently felt the same way, keeping Monsanto's drug unit, Searle, but selling 15% of the remaining company as a precursor to dumping it altogether. Investors couldn't have been more wrong. Between Monsanto's IPO in October 2000 and August 2001, its share price jumped 80%. Shares of Pharmacia (which still owns 85 percent of Monsanto) fell almost 20%. How did Monsanto do it? Monsanto St Louis-based Monsanto was founded in 1901 to manufacture Saccharine. It soon added vanilla, phenol, and aspirin. By 1990, Monsanto was a large diversified chemical company producing nylon, plastics, films, hydraulic fluids, aspartame (Nutrasweet), and pharmaceuticals (the last two through its Searle unit, acquired in 1985). In the mid-1990s, Monsanto positioned itself as a high-growth "life sciences" company, focusing on agriculture, food ingredients, and pharmaceuticals. When Robert Shapiro took over as CEO in 1995, he pursued a vision of using cuttingedge science to generate profits, raise living standards in developing countries, and produce a cleaner environment. He added seed and genomics companies and spun off the basic chemicals business. The strategy was to use the revenue generated by its hugely profitable Roundup to finance research and development. Uncertainties associated with biotechnology research and consumer fears of genetically modified foods, particularly in Europe, led to the departure of Shapiro and the merger with Pharmacia. Roundup Monsanto's leading product was Roundup, the trademarked name of glyphosate, a chemical herbicide developed and patented by Monsanto in the 1970s. Roundup is referred to as a nonselective herbicide, meaning it kills most plants. In the late 1990s, it became the best-setting agricultural chemical of all time and an enormously profitable product for Monsaio. This success was the result of several factors. One was a conscious strategy to reduce price in the US, where patent protection gave it an effective monopoly until September 2000. (Prices were lower outside the US, where patents expired earlier.) Between 1995 and 2000, Monsanto reduced the price by an average of 9% a year. When volume increased by an average of 22% a year, revenue and profits exploded. See Exhibits 1 and 2. Glyphosate-based herbicides produced net sales for Monsanto of \$2.4b in 2001 alone, nearly half the company's total. Another factor in Roundup's success was the increasing popularity of conservation tillage, an environmentally friendly method of farming in which crops are planted without first plowing the fields. With less plowing, there is less loss of topsoil and moisture. The problem is weeds. Instead of plowing them under, farmers eliminate weeds before planting by applying a nonselective herbicide such as Roundup. Analysts suggest that conservation tillage is sensitive to the price of herbicides, an important element in its cost. A third factor was the development of herbicide-tolerant crops. Monsanto's Roundup Ready corn was approved in 1998, and soybeans followed shortly thereafter. Monsanto argued that Roundup and Roundup Ready seeds were complementary products, with price reductions in one increasing demand for the other. Even as patents expired, Monsanto was able to maintain high market shares. In Brazil, for example, Monsanto's patent expired in 1981, yet its 2001

2 | M-51185 (S43)-1032

market share was 81%. See Exhibit 3. High market share, in turn, allowed Monsanto to exploit economies of scale and work its way down the learning curve. Postscript Monsanto remains a high-risk company with strong upside potential. When the US patent expired, Roundup revenue dropped sharply, leaving Monsanto increasingly reliant on biotechnology. With exposure to Latin America compounding the fall in Roundup revenue, the share price fell 50% in mid-2002, leading to the December resignation of CEO Hendrik Verfaillie.

Questions:

- a. How do you know that cutting the price of Roundup was a good idea for Monsanto?
- b. How might you estimate the elasticity of demand and the profit-maximizing price for 1995? Do you think Monsanto set the right price?
- c. If cutting price was a good idea, why didn't Monsanto do it earlier?

of Identity brage of A

NOTE: Disclosure of Identity by writing Mobile No. or Making of passing request on any page of Answer Sheet will lead to UMC against the Student.

3 | M-51185 (S43)-1032